
North Unitarian Universalist Congregation

BOARD AGENDA

October 16, 2010 9:00 am

Attending:  Nina Webb-Lawton, Laura Howe, Kim Podreys, Koralleen  Stavish, Gary Rusk,  Mary Ann Wojton, Scott Danforth, Jan Bourke,
Absent:  Darlene Tschudy, Susan Ritchie
Mission Statement:  We are an inclusive community of seekers pursuing deeper meaning through the process of spiritual engagement, learning, reasoning and action. 

I.  
Chalice Lighting

II.  
Acceptance of minutes of previous board meeting

Koralleen motioned, Jan seconded, MINUTES APPROVED
III.
  Reports 

A. Treasurer’s Report

We are down 7% in pledge offerings, but those $$ are currently covered w/ non pledge offerings.  We are behind in ways and means, but that is due to service auction (see new business)
Discussed insurance $$ earmarked for church repairs.  Building and grounds to submit proposal for church repairs in November.  Nina will review original insurance settlement.

Discussed direct deposit for church staff paychecks.


B.
Minister’s Report 
IV. 
 Old Business
A. Architect’s Letter

Susan received a letter from Phillip Markwood re: possibilities and options for the church.  

B. Unity of Delaware
We have reached agreement with the Unity Church of Delaware for rental of the church building and will sign a lease with them.  They will have their first Sunday at our building the first Sunday of November.  They will have access to the building 3:30-6:30 PM on Sundays.  They will use fellowship hall and the sanctuary.  They cannot change the look of the church.  They cannot use the copy machine; they can use the kitchen for re-heating only.  They have access to one cabinet in the kitchen, and will have space for a few storage bins in the Nielsen House utility room.  We are covered on their insurance.  We will receive$750/month for this rental.  This lease is cancelable on a 30 day notice.  
C. Stewardship Update – Laura

We are in midst of our stewardship drive.  We tried to do a party to kick off the stewardship drive, but this did not go as planned.  Pledges are coming in.  Stewards are talking to congregants through October, with pledges to be completed in November.
V. 
New Business
A. Proposed Fiscal Policy

The fiscal year shall end the last day of the calendar year.

The Treasurer and the President of the Board and only the Treasurer and the President of the Board shall be signatories on all accounts.  The Treasurer is responsible for keeping account of all church funds.  Every six months there shall be a review of the books, consisting of a finance committee member matching the reported balances to the bank records.
Disbursements will be made by the Treasurer and can only be made if the expenditure is 1. part of an approved budget item, 2. an item from the special projects account  or 3. is specifically approved by a vote of the board.    

A special projects account is a separate account that receives and disburses funds for specific projects.  These funds are held separate from the church operating funds. 

Gary motioned, Laura seconded, POLICY APPROVED
B. Proposed Gift Policy 

The administrative staff of the church shall be responsible for keeping records of individual giving, and providing appropriate and timely receipts for the purposes of tax deductions.  The administrative staff of the church will also keep records of all pledges, and keep accounts of giving in relationship to pledge.  All who pledge shall receive a quarterly and end of year account of their giving in relationship to their pledge.   Actual numbers for any donations received and/or pledged shall be held in confidence between the administrative staff of the church and the Chair of the Stewardship Committee.

Members and Friends are advised to check with the Minister and/or Chair of the Building Committee before making material gifts to the church in order to ensure their usability. Material gifts are not counted against pledge commitments. Church staff will supply a receipt for tax purposes for all material gifts that might possibly be greater than $250.00 in value.  That receipt will describe the item but not give it a particular monetary value.  

Mary Ann motioned, Laura seconded, POLICY APPROVED
C. Proposed Alcohol Policy 

Alcoholic beverages may be served in moderate amounts on the church premises as long as non alcoholic alternatives are made equally available.  In the case of events with persons under 21 years of age in attendance, all alcoholic beverages must be continuously monitored by a responsible adult at least 21 years of age or older.  

Gary moved, Koralleen seconded that this policy be tabled until the next meeting.  POLICY TABLED.
D. Service Auction 

John and Lynn Foreman need to step back from the service auction this year. During invitations board members will invite congregants to volunteer to form a committee to take on this service.
E.  Concerns Raised During Congregational Meeting

Legally, does the financial year need to be in by-laws?

Concern was raised regarding the dissolution of the church.  

Nina will check into these concerns and report back.
F. Congregational Meeting to approve the budget 

Proposed Congregational Meeting is December 19, 2010

Laura moved, Gary seconded, MOTION APPROVED

VI.  Important dates:


A.  Next scheduled Board Meeting  -- November 20, 2010 


Snack? _MA___________________


B.  Newsletter deadline October 20, 2010


C.  Announcements

November 7 _____Mary Ann Wojton_______________________

November 14 ___Jan Bourke________________________

November 21 ____Nina Webb-Lawton_______________________


November 28 ___Scot Danforth_____________

Motion to Adjourn

Jan Motioned, Koralleen seconded, MEETING ADJOURNED


